## **Atherton St George's CE Primary School**

## Newsletter Friday 16<sup>th</sup> March 2018



16<sup>th</sup> March 2018

Dear Parents/Carers

This week has been "school fitness week" the children have been taking part in numerous fitness challenges and some dance workshops to raise money for sports relief. We have asked for a £1 donation from parents to support the events. The children have had such fun and learnt new skills whilst raising money for such a worthy cause. Thank you for your continued support, we will let you know next week how much we have raised.

This week has also been "national science week" all classes have been undertaking science investigations and learning about scientists (male and female) who have achieved great things historically and more recently. This has included Stephen Hawking who sadly passed away earlier this week, we have celebrated his achievements as a mark of respect.

It's nice to see that so many of you are accessing this school app, could we please ask that you spread the word to other parents as we aware that not every parent is currently signed up. If you hear that anyone is struggling please do advise them to come into school where Mr Ashurst is happy to help or offer any support.

Progress meetings have concluded this week for everyone except Early Years, all data has been presented to and challenged by the Local Governing Body to ensure that we are providing your children with the highest aspirations.

We look forward to seeing you all at Parents evening next week!

Have a lovely weekend

Miss L Young Head of School

## What's coming up...

Monday, 19<sup>th</sup> March 2018 – Parents Evening Wednesday, 28<sup>th</sup> March 2018 – Easter Egg & Bonnet Competition Monday, 16<sup>th</sup> April 2018 – Inset Day Thursday, 3<sup>rd</sup> May 2018 - Polling Day



